STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 12, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Steve Goldsmith . Ron
Profaizer was absent.

Report of Cut for Fred Lower 77 Hallwood Drive. 24-437-01-T for 5b 43, 5B 43, 5B 44 12. Jay Croteau
emailed.

John Davis of the Surry Fire Department has agreed to be Health Officer.

Jason Contrady emailed confirmation of the EF $49,963.00 grant for Jaws of Life Equipment town
match of $2500.00. Preparation is being made to order the equipment with check expenditure within 30
days of receipt of funds. The Town of Surry would need to have a public meeting to accept the funds.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Durwin Clark will be hauling gravel for Mutual Aid this week.

CY for Primex completed.

The cremation urn for Peg Pike was placed in the cemetery site.
Wayne Hartz has agreed to be moderator and needs to be sworn in.

Video probe of Lower Pond Rd culvert was successful and indicated stone culvert failure with debris in
culvert. Jay Croteau did not receive an engineering referral yet for the culvert repair.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to accept the minutes as presented.

John Davis has agreed to be pro temp for Ron Profaizer for the upcoming election.
Bruce Smith has agreed to complete the flood plain survey.

Durwin Clark has not completed the culvert on the Old Walpole road.

No meeting date for Community Power Q3 yet.

No reply from Gary Kinyon for retention pond questions.

BEAD Challenge from July 15, 2024 through August !4, 2024. No response.

Ron Profaizer continues to work on the email list.

Bruce Smith spoke with the selectmen regarding assigning a mailing address as 1138 RT 12 A for Denise
Dragon. /BRK. He will contact her.

Ms-1 needs utility data from Avitar to complete.



The selectmen signed the Revised Estimated Revenues. To be uploaded to the DRA Portal.
Jay Croteau researched missing Timber Intents and reports for the state.

Bruce Smith is willing to be the contact person the for Avitar access and information for Southwest
Regional Planning Board.

Matt Goodwin dropped of the driveway permit for the Conservation Committee to review and a building
permit for the barn. Included was the septic plan for the house as reference along with four copies of
the plan.

Master Plan meeting tomorrow night . August 13, 2024.

Greg Taylor spoke with the selectmen about putting three storage containers on his lot. It is not
prohibited by ordinance and would require a building permit as sheds.

Supervisors of the Checklist requested information to be added to the website.
New town email for notifications posted to Website, FB and Recreation Committee email.
Zak Payne has stated the bathroom at the town garage.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M.



